
 

 

 

 

  200 Lichfield Lane 

Mansfield 

Nottinghamshire 

NG18 4RG 

T: 01623 637 119 (Planning Enquiries)  

E: planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk 

W: www.gov.uk/coalauthority 

 

 

 

For the attention of: Ms S Papaleo – Case Officer  

Cumberland Council (Copeland area) 

 

[By email: Development.Control3@cumberland.gov.uk] 

 

28th February 2024 

 

Dear Ms Papaleo 

 

Re: 4/24/2035/0B1 - Variation of Condition 2 To Alter House Types, Remove Parking 

Courts & Change The Housing Mix Of Approved Application 4/21/2195/0r1 Approval 

Of Reserved Matters For Access, Appearance, Landscaping, Layout & Scale For 85 

Dwellings Following Outline Approval 4/16/2415/0o1; Harras Dyke Farm, Harras Dyke, 

Whitehaven 

 

Thank you for your notification of the 8th February 2024 seeking the views of the Coal 

Authority on the above. 

 

The Coal Authority is a non-departmental public body sponsored by the Department for 

Energy Security and Net Zero. As a statutory consultee, the Coal Authority has a duty to 

respond to planning applications and development plans in order to protect the public and 

the environment in mining areas. 

 

We have previously commented on this site in several letters to the LPA.  I note that the 

current submission relates to variation of condition to alter house types, remove parking 

courts and change housing mix.  I have reviewed the layout plan ‘Drawing 2258-PL250’ and 

can see that the relationship between the layout of development and the mine entry and its 

zone of influence remains unchanged.  On this basis I can confirm that the Planning team at 

the Coal Authority have no objections to the variation of Condition 2 as proposed.     

 

If you would like to discuss this matter further, please contact me on the above number. 

mailto:planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/coalauthority


 

 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Melanie Lindsley  

Melanie Lindsley BA (Hons), DipEH, DipURP, MA, PGCertUD, PGCertSP, MRTPI    

Principal Planning & Development Manager     

 

 

Disclaimer 

 

The above consultation response is provided by the Coal Authority as a statutory consultee 

and is based upon the latest available data and the electronic consultation records held by 

the Coal Authority since 1 April 2013. The comments made are also based on the information 

provided to the Coal Authority by the Local Planning Authority and/or information that has 

been published on the Council’s website for consultation purposed in relation to this specific 

planning application. The views and conclusions contained in this response may be subject 

to review and amendment by the Coal Authority if additional or new data/information (such 

as a revised Coal Mining Risk Assessment) is provided by the Local Planning Authority or the 

applicant for consultation purposes. 

 

In formulating this response the Coal Authority has taken full account of the professional 

conclusions reached by the competent person who has prepared the Coal Mining Risk Assessment 

or other similar report. In the event that any future claim for liability arises in relation to this 

development the Coal Authority will take full account of the views, conclusions and mitigation 

previously expressed by the professional advisors for this development in relation to ground 

conditions and the acceptability of development.  

 


